Draft Notes of the Stockwell Community Forum held at Art4Space                                                       at 7.00pm on 11th December 2014.

Those present:-  Neil Sanders, David Prichard Jones, Julie Norburn, Naomi Klein, Mohamed Jaser, Ray Hutton, Elizabeth Hutton, R McConnell, Cllr Imogen Walker, Councillor Marsha de Cordova, W Wayne, G Wayne, Craig Ling(CL) , Chris Page, John Parmenter, Gina Douglas, Patrick Agyenus, Abdu Suleiman, Wendy Thompson, Susan Shaw, Yvonne Dennis, John Balazs(JB), Sonia Costa, Kwong Law, Dave McCaffrey(DM), Siobhan Jared(SJ) {TfL}

Steve Griffin (SG), John McCay (minutes) {Stockwell Partnership}.
1. 
SG welcomed the attendees and introduced Julie Norburn from Art4Space who outlined the group’s work and added her welcome. 
1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. 
1.2
There were no matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda. 
2.
Stockwell Tube Station Retail development 
2.1
SJ stated that her role as TfL retail development representative for the Stockwell station was to activate the station’s selling points. To that end plans were in train to refurbish the newsagents, relocate the current coffee shop proprietor to another station, open the old mobile phone shop as a cafe opening onto the square and repositioning the fruit stall.

2.2
SJ stated that Lambeth had shown strong interest in a weekly farmers market in the square and proposals were being developed.

2.3
CL stated that Sainsburys had taken out a 15 year lease on Jacks Supermarket but had not made an application for an alcohol licence. The store would provide 30 local jobs and would adopt a local charity. JB stated that he would oppose the licence application in support of his many patients misusing alcohol and in line with the evidence that diminished supply reduces consumption. 
3.
Stockwell Gyratory update 
3.1
 DM gave a presentation of the Mayor of London’s current plans for upgrading the junction at Stockwell Cross supported by plans and artist’s impressions. 
3.2
In response to questions, DM stated that the works would be phased to minimise disruption, starting around October 2015 and completed by April 2016, would lead to increased traffic on other local roads during construction, and that cyclists would continue to mingle with other traffic.
3.3
DM enthused everyone to submit their suggestions, complaints and feedback to www.tfl.gov.uk/stockwell-cross where they would be regularly read and the information used to tweak the design. 
4.
Planning Update

Apologies were received from local resident Ian Beever. 

5.
Local Projects Update

5.1
SG announced the Winterfest event in Stockwell Square on Saturday 13th December from 3:30 pm.
 








Contact: www.stockwell.org.uk 
5.2
JB announced that three Stockwell surgeries were combining to deliver GP surgeries on Saturdays and Sundays at Binfield Road Surgery.


Contact: www.binfieldroadsurgery.co.uk 
REFRESHMENT BREAK 
6.
The meeting ended at 9:00pm. 

Future dates for forums:–  check  http://www.stockwell.org.uk/projects/the-stockwell-forum/ 
